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Southeastern’s Student Technology Fee Committeetc "Southeastern’s Student Technology Fee Committee"
Southeastern’s Student Technology Fee Committee was established in early 1999.   The committee is currently comprised of the Student Government Association President and four members of SGA appointed by the SGA President and the following University administration representatives: Assistant Vice President for Technology, Vice President for Student Affairs, Assistant Vice President for Academic Affairs, and the Director for Basic Computing Services. Meetings are held three times during the Fall and Spring Semesters and one time during the summer.  The mission statement of the Student Technology Fee Committee is as follows:

The mission of the Student Technology Fee Committee is to facilitate communication and provide for periodic input and analysis of utilization of technology fee proceeds detailed in the Technology Fee Use Agreement. The committee provides a mechanism for consistent dialogue between members of the university administration and the Student Government Association regarding the effectiveness of the fee, feedback from users, and discussions about possible revisions in the use of technology fee proceeds.

The web site for the Student Technology Fee Committee continues to provide information about the fee to Southeastern students and other interested individuals.  The address is: http://www.selu.edu/stf.
Dr. Randy Moffett, Southeastern President, and Mr. Paul Donaldson, Southeastern SGA President signed the 2005-2007 Student Technology Fee Usage Agreement in September 2005. 

1

Progress made during 2005-2006
tc "Progress made during 2002-2003

"
A total of $1,487,230 was carried over from the previous fiscal year. $2,134,312 was collected during 2005-2006 making a total available for the fiscal year of $3,621,542.  $1,853,087 was spent, carrying over $1,768,455 to the 2006-2007 fiscal year.
The following is a summary of major projects and expenditures:

Student Technology Assistants (STA)/Graduate Technology Assistants (GTA), Student Technology Liaisons and Interns, Student Productivity Services Coordinator and Student Technology Services Coordinator - $419,222
Computer Labs and Equipment (software and supplies included) - $951,762
Other Diversified Technology Projects - $901,325 for Large, Matching and Small Project Proposals and other approved projects
 and expenditures




The Student Productivity Services Coordinator, Ms. Clarissa Schiro, continued in the position.  Her staff of Student Technology Assistants and Graduate Technology Assistants were utilized in a multitude of capacities through this past year, some of which include:

Staffing and keeping supplies on hand for all open and restricted computer labs
Updating and distributing the SPS computer labs brochure to reflect location changes of computer labs
Maintaining SPS web pages
Providing phone support to students on various aspects of technology including Blackboard
Monitored use and increased the amount of equipment over the previous year
Creating and posting signs in all buildings on campus giving directions to the nearest tech fee computer labs
Conducting the property control inventory each semester to track the technology fee equipment purchases
Training courses are offered each semester and are required for Student Technology Fee student employees.  Training courses in the areas of Customer Service, Communication Skills, Ethics, SPS Orientation, Lab Basics, Time Management, and Blackboard are offered in addition to training of the software application package provided and supported by the student technology fee.

The Student Technology Services Coordinator, Mr. Glyn Smith, was hired in Fall of 2005. Glyn and the Student Technology Assistants:
Installed new equipment and software in Student Technology Fee computer labs which had reached their three-year equipment cycle.
Monitored the status of equipment and software in Student Technology Fee computer labs to ensure maximum availability to students.
Handled the technical aspects of maintaining Student Technology Fee computer labs and check-out equipment.
Performed installation and removal of software for short-term special sessions held in Student Technology Fee computer labs.
Completed upgrade of all Student Technology Fee computers in labs to MS Office 2003.
Began implementing a DeepFreeze security solution for all Student Technology Fee Labs.
COMPUTER LABS AND EQUIPMENT:

The following are a list of computer labs upgraded during 2005-2006: 
North Campus B-160

25 
North Campus B-154

25 
Math Tutoring Lab

12 
Fl Parishes Res Ctr

26 
Computer Classroom

30 
Computer Classroom

42 






DIVERSIFIED TECHNOLOGY PROJECTS:
Due to the Hurricane Katrina related budget cuts, the Student Technology Fee Committee made an additional $500,000 available for a Special 2006 Call for Large, Small and a new category of Matching Funds Proposals. All University Colleges/Departments were eligible to apply.

The Committee approved funding for diversified technology projects including:

LARGE PROJECT PROPOSALS

Project 1
Department:  Administrative Computing Services

Project:  Enhancing the Computer Network Security and Reliability



Amount:  $46,566.95

Project 2
Department:  Administrative and Basic Computing Services



Project:  Kiosks for Student Access



Amount:  $6,260.00

Project 3
Department:  Admissions/Enrollment Management



Project:  Admissions/Orientation Technology Advancement



Amount:  $30,127.00

Project 4
Department:  Basic Computing Services

Project:  Upgrade of Campus Infrastructure and Development of a Redundant Fiber Ring 



Amount:  $13,045.56

Project 5
Department: Biological Sciences
Project: Comprehensive Biology Learning Lab
Amount:  $15,795.00

Project 6
Department:  Biological Sciences
Project:  Enhancing a Molecular Biotechnology Teaching Lab 
Amount:  $6,887.00
Project 7
Department:  Biological Sciences
Project:  Projector Technology for the Biology Building Laboratories
Amount:  $21,965.00

Project 8
Department:  Biological Sciences



Project:  Human Anatomy and Physiology Lab: BIOPAC Physiology and 

Computer Equipment



Amount:  $45,908.00

Project 9
Department:  Biological Sciences, Communication Sciences and Disorders, 

and Marketing and Finance



Project:  Increasing Student Participation and Learning with Clicker 

Technology



Amount:  $23,783.00

Project 10
Department:  Career Services



Project:  Career Services Student Computer Lab Upgrade



Amount:  $8,419.00

Project 11
Department:  Communication Sciences and Disorders



Project:  Technology for Communication Disorders



Amount:  $15,000.00

Project 12
Department:  Communications



Project:  Four Years Out: Updating Southeastern’s Video Capabilities



Amount:  $34,350.00

Project 13
Department:  Computer Science and Industrial Technology
Project:  Developing an Interdisciplinary Lab for Collaborative Activities
Amount:  $10,140.00
Project 14
Department:  Computer Science and Industrial Technology
Project:  Computer Enhanced Classrooms for Computer Dependent Courses
Amount:  $46,773.76
Project 15
Department:  English/College of Arts, Humanities, and Social Sciences


Project:  Wireless Laptops with Portable Carts for English Classes




Amount:  $42,186.00

Project 16
Department:  Foreign Languages
Project:  English as a Second Language Resource Center
Amount:  $55,679.00

Project 17
Department:  Foreign Languages



Project:  Teacher Control of Student Stations



Amount:  $32,385.00

Project 18
Department:  Kinesiology and Health Sciences

Project:  Three-dimensional (3-D) motion capture system upgrade to enhance the teaching of human movement and prepare students for their professional careers



Amount:  $92,730.00

Project 19
Department:  Mathematics



Project:  Technology Upgrade for the Mathematics Education Laboratory



Amount:  $8,594.00

Project 20
Department:  Music and Dramatic Arts



Project:  Specialized Band Instruments



Amount:  $17,815.00

Project 21
Department:  University Health Center

Project:  Advancing Patient Scheduling and Management of Student Health Records



Amount:  $26,207.00







TOTAL:  $553,842.51
MATCHING FUNDS PROPOSALS

Project 1
Department:  Biological Sciences
Project: Enhancement of instruction and research in the Biological Sciences through acquisition of a workgroup cluster
Amount: $9,026.00
Project 2
Department:  Biological Sciences
Project: Unified Micrsoscopy Laboratory Network (UMLN)
Amount: $21,284.00
Project 3
Department:  Chemistry and Physics
Project: New Synthetic Methods Using Oxime Ethers
Amount: $6,623.00

Project 4
Department:  Computer Science and Industrial Technology
Project: Rapid Prototyping to Help Solve Technical Design Problems
Amount: $38,236.00
Project 5
Department:  Biological Sciences/CAP Center
Project:  A  Comprehensive Biology Learning Laboratory for Enhancing Undergraduate Education with Supplemental Instruction and Tutoring
Amount: $15,789.00
Project 6
Department:  Computer Science and Industrial Technology
Project: Developing an Interdisciplinary Lab for Collaborative Activities
Amount: $10,140.00
Project 7
Department:  Computer Science and Industrial Technology
Project: Computer Enhanced Classrooms for Computer Dependent Courses
Amount: $46,774.00
Project 8
Department: Biological Sciences
Project: Enhancing a Molecular Biotechnology Teaching Lab
Amount: $6,887.00





TOTAL:  $154,759.00
SMALL PROJECT PROPOSALS
	Department or College
	Description
	Amount Funded

	Accounting
	eXtensible Business Reporting Language (XBRL) Software
	$550

	Biology
	Microscope Technology for Neurobiology and Immunology Laboratories
	$2,600

	Biology
	Technology infusion in the laboratory:  Improving learning through hands-on experimentation
	$4,320

	Biology
	Microscopy Image Analysis Laboratory
	$3,420

	Biology
	Oscilloscope and Amplifier Technology for Biology Laboratories
	$4,869

	Biology
	Acquisition of a Label Printer for the Department of Biology
	$3,815

	Biology
	Molecular Biology Equipment for the Environmental Microbiology Laboratory
	$3,675

	Biology
	Enhanced Technology for Neurobiology and Immunology Laboratories
	$2,524

	Biology
	Stimulators for Physiology Laboratories
	$3,245

	Biology
	Molecular Biology Technology for Neurobiology and Immunology Laboratories
	$4,432

	Biology
	Microscopy Meets Ecology in the Field: A Technological Solution to an Educational Challenge
	$4,333

	Chemistry and Physics
	Computer Upgrade for Computational Science Modeling
	$1,952

	Chemistry and Physics
	Portable Multimedia Technology
	$2,517

	Chemistry and Physics
	An interactive response system for student participation in chemistry, physics and other classes using the large lecture rooms in Pursley Hall
	$5,000

	Chemistry and Physics
	Multi-use Laboratory Vacuum System
	$2,948

	Chemistry and Physics
	Hands-on experience for analytical chemistry laboratory students in potentiometric methods of analysis with ion-selective electrodes
	$4,170

	College of Business
	Latin American Business Education for Students
	$3,627

	Communication Sciences & Disorders
	Student Technology Update for Audiology Instruction
	$1,000

	Computer Science & Industrial Technology
	Xserve G5 Server for computer science major's lab
	$5,000

	Computer Science & Industrial Technology
	Advanced applications of computer-aided design into facility planning and graduate studies
	$4,399

	Computer Science & Industrial Technology
	Computer Based Training (CBT) Lab Improvement
	$5,000

	Computer Science & Industrial Technology
	RFID
	$4,000

	Computer Science & Industrial Technology
	Electricity and Electronic Study Laboratory Enhancement
	$4,020

	Computer Science & Industrial Technology
	Non-destructive Testing Technology
	$4,917

	Computer Science & Industrial Technology
	Global Positioning Systems used to advance studies in technology and other disciplines
	$3,900

	Facility Planning
	Replacement for the Design Jet 350C Large Format Printer
	$5,000

	Foreign Languages & Literatures
	Multi-media equipment for remote classrooms
	$2,258

	Human Development
	Classroom Upgrade for WH 109 & WH 123
	$3,798

	ISAT
	Expanding Educational Opportunities for ISAT Graduate Students through Video Technology
	$5,000

	ISAT
	Software Support for ISAT
	$5,000

	Kinesiology and Health Studies
	Computer Equipment to Facilitate Field-Based Teacher Education and Research
	$2,141

	Kinesiology and Health Studies
	Pedometers as educational tools
	$1,000

	Kinesiology and Health Studies
	Computer for a Technology Enhanced Classroom
	$1,050

	Kinesiology and Health Studies
	Enhancing presentations, teaching and skills in Health Studies through videotaping for self improvement
	$2,936

	Kinesiology and Health Studies
	Enhancing student learning experiences through up-grading the strength research laboratory
	$4,910

	Library
	Ask A Librarian Live: Providing 24/7 Virtual Reference Assistance to Students
	$4,950

	Marketing and Finance
	New Projectors and Computers for Smartboards
	$5,000

	Mathematics
	Technology Upgrade for the Mathematics Education Laboratory
	$4,580

	Mathematics
	Overhead Projectors for Mathematics Classes
	$4,864

	Office of Student Success
	Mobile Technology for Freshmen Seminar 101
	$4,858

	School of Nursing
	Using Multimedia in the Classroom
	$3,928

	Student Publications
	Student Publications Digital Camera Proposal
	$4,970

	Testing
	Additional computers for the CBTC
	$5,000

	Visual Arts
	Digital Slide Show
	$1,880










TOTAL: $155,067
SURPLUS COMPUTERS AND PRINTERS:  
The following computers and printers were distributed to those departments on campus submitting a proposal for student related needs.  The departments include: 

	Department
	Number of PCs
	Number of Printers

	Biological Sciences
	17
	3

	Sociology & Criminal Justice
	3
	

	Communication Sciences
	1
	1

	Administrative Computing Services
	1
	

	Education/Human Development
	42
	

	Computer Science
	65
	

	Basic Computing Services
	4
	

	Honor Society
	1
	1

	Honor Program
	3
	1

	University Health Center
	1
	3

	Human Development
	10
	

	Testing
	10
	1

	SGA
	7
	

	TOTAL
	165
	10


Other Projects: 
Provided financial support to the campus network wiring and wireless projects.
Provided financial support for the new Website Content Management System and ongoing maintenance and technical support fees.
Provided financial support for Phase 2 of the University Computer Replacement plan.

During the aftermath of Hurricane Katrina, Student Technology Fee surplus computers and printers were used in two areas. The first was to create a temporary computer lab in Old Taylor Hall where displaced students were housed.  The second was at the Southeast Louisiana Business Center to aid businesses relocating to this area allowing them to have access to email and the internet. 
Student Printing Initiative –  During this fiscal year we placed a maximum on the number of free prints per student in the STF labs based on the number of hours they are enrolled. We also implemented a procedure allowing students to purchase additional prints if needed. 
Continued to provide financial support for the upgraded Blackboard system.
The Garrett Hall 73 and 80 Labs were added as Student Technology Fee restricted labs and funding was provided for new computers and printers.
The North Campus Main Building (NCMB) 154 computer lab was under utilized and is no longer a Student Technology Fee restricted lab.  The computers in NCMB 154 were moved to NCMB 156 to replace older computers in that lab.  Sixteen of the NCMB 156 computers will be moved to Fayard 122 to accommodate the growing need for computer lab seats in Fayard. The remainder were sent to computer surplus for distribution.
Completed upgrade of Microsoft Office to 2003 in all STF computer labs. 
Planned Projects for 2006-2007:  
Projects planned for the 2006-2007 fiscal year include:


Upgrading 111 computers and monitors in the following labs:
Math Lab – 31 computers and monitors

North Campus B-158 – 30 computers and monitors

North Campus B-160 – 25 computers and monitors

Education Lab – 25 computers and monitors
Provide financial assistance towards the technology needs of the new Center for Student Excellence. 

Internet cafes at Southeastern are being discussed for funding by the Student Technology Fee. 

The Library’s wireless laptop checkout program was very successful and funding to increase the number of laptops available for checkout is available.

Continue to assess and increase or decrease the computer equipment check out service.
Expand the wireless project to provide hot spots in additional buildings and outside areas.

Continue to provide funding towards wiring of buildings to support the wireless project.

Continue to request and review large, matching and small proposals for possible funding to further diversify the use of technology on our campus.

Continue to redistribute surplus computers for use in other areas of the campus that would benefit students.
Internal Auditor Reports for 2003-2004, 2004-2005 and 2005-2006
Southeastern’s Student Technology Fee is audited by the University Internal Auditor to ensure that the collection and expenditure of the fees is consistent with the policies set forth by the legislature and University governing board.  The 2003-2004 and 2004-2005 audit is currently in progress.  The 2005-2006 has not been conducted at this time.  When they are complete, we will submit a copy of the report.








Conclusiontc "Conclusion"
Southeastern’s Student Technology Fee continues to be the leader in efforts to improve the technology available to students.  We are proud to submit this annual report which reflects a continuation of the progressive spirit and cooperative nature with which all aspects of the committee’s charges have been handled.












































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































